January 16, 2023

Meeting number 878 of the Farmington Senior Citizens was called to order at 12:08 on Monday, January 16, 2023, by President, Gary Weidenborner. 16 members, and no guests were present. Then members enjoyed their dish to pass lunch.

President Gary Weidenborner resumed the regular meeting at 12:45 PM.

Secretary's Report: The minutes from the December 19th meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer's Report: There is \$29.84 in the Treasury. Treasurer Carol Kansco reminded members that dues of \$11.50 is due.

Birthday: None

Anniversary: None

Sunshine Report: Sue Howland sent a get well card to Barb Millard and a sympathy card to John VanderWalle.

## **Entertainment:**

- Vice President Ruth Weidenborner told members a tour catalog for future trips is not available yet.
- Vice President Ruth Weidenborner will contact Mendon about the annual play. An email will be sent out with information when it becomes available.
- The Victor Central School Senior Citizen's Ball is scheduled for Saturday, May 6 th. A reservation is required.
- Carol Kansco, Evelyn Collett, and Karen Stratton will bring dessert to the next meeting which is bring-your-sandwich meeting.

Old Business: Secretary Kathy Wagner read a thank you letter from the Victor Farmington Kiwanis thanking members for their support of their annual Christmas toy drive.

## New Business:

President Gary Weidenborner is taking over the Bus Tour coordination from Karen Stratton. He reminded members that the tours are run by the Bus Company. Members who book a tour through the Company should then let Gary know so the Town will cover part of the charge.

President Gary Weidenborner mentioned that according to the By-Laws, elections are held every two years. Any member interested in being one of the Club Officers should see Gary. Elections will be held at the end of the year.

President Gary Weidenborner reminded members no extension cords should be placed under a rug.

Town of Farmington: Work continues on the announced projects.

50/50 Raffle: Sue Howland won \$9.25

There will be dominos after the meeting.

Kathy Wagner shared a story about the many uses of the word "UP."

President Gary Weidenborner closed the meeting about 1:10 PM.

After the meeting, Vice President Ruth Weidenborner led a Trivia Contest about Martin Luther King Jr. Marilyn Eck won. Then Ruth read Dr. King's "I Have A Dream" speech.

Respectfully Submitted, Kathy Wagner, Secretary